
With the increasing presence 
of cell phones in the district, the 
Petersburg School Board held a 
discussion on the district’s cell 
phone policy at a school board 
meeting last week.  

At Rae C. Stedman Elemen-

tary School, cell phones are not 
allowed to be seen during school 
hours, and must be kept in stu-
dents’ backpacks. Principal 
Heather Conn said she hasn’t 
seen any cell phones this year so 
far, though she has seen them in 
past years. When a student is 
caught with their cell phone out, 
they must drop the phone off at 

the secretary’s desk. It can 
be picked up at the end of 
the day. 

The policy in Mitkof 
Middle School is similar. 
Students have to put their 
cell phones away as soon 
as they walk through the 
doors of the middle 
school, according to Prin-
cipal Rick Dormer. He said 
for the most part, students 
obey that rule. The only 
time a phone is taken 
away is when the students 
are waiting for class to 
start in the auditorium. If 
a teacher were to catch a 
student with their phone 
out in class, then the 
phone would be taken 
away and given back at 
the end of the period. 
After the second time their 
phone is seen, it is taken 
away for the rest of the 
day. Dormer said there is 
an office phone students 
can use in case they need 
to contact their parents.  

Petersburg High 
School does allow cell 
phones, and they can be used as 
learning tools in class if the 
teacher allows it. Teachers have 
been known to take away 
phones at the start of a test, so 
the students won’t be distracted, 
said Dormer. Some students 
have been too attached to their 
phone in the past, said Dormer, 
but the high school was able to 
solve the problem with help 
from their parents. 

“For the most part, it really 
isn’t too bad,” said Dormer. 
“Plus, we have small class sizes 
and we have great teachers.” 

Board Member Cheryl File 
requested the discussion item to 
hear input from teachers, ad-
ministrators and students on 
cell phones on campus. Art 
teacher Ashley Lohr spoke out 
in favor of the high school 
adopting a tougher cell phone 
policy. She said over the last 10 
years, cell phone use inside and 
outside of the classroom has 
been increasing. She also cited 
studies that show students score 
lower on tests when they have 
cell phones in their possession 
and that student and teen satis-
faction and self-satisfaction cor-
relates with increased cell phone 
use.  

“Phones are coming into our 
schools,” said Lohr, “It would 
be healthy to enforce a policy 
which in turn might help par-
ents who are struggling at home 

with cell phone policies and 
tech policies.” 

She suggested a committee of 
parents, students and staff be 
formed to create a cell phone 
policy. Lohr was the only 
teacher that spoke before the 
board at their meeting last 
week. Dormer said that at the 
last staff meeting, Lohr was the 
only one who spoke out against 
cell phones, but he still thinks it 
is worth looking into. He said 
that screen time in general is 
problematic for students be-
cause it affects their ability to fall 
asleep. Screen time can include 
using cell phones, watching 
Netflix on tablets or playing 
video games. Social media is 
also contributing to students’ 
screen time, said Dormer. 

Student Body Representative 
Maria Pfundt said that she and 
her friends, plus those around 
her, have stopped caring about 
social media, because they are 
aware that what is being por-
trayed isn’t reality; although, 
younger students might be sus-
ceptible to social media. 

“I think it was not completely 
a fad,” said Pfundt. “[Social 
media]’s still here. It had a lot of 
popularity, but now people 
don't think it matters.” 

Board members sought 
Pfundt’s input on the high 
school’s efforts to encourage 
students to go a day without 

their phone. Pfundt said she’d 
gone a week without a phone 
without any issues; however, 
now that she’s a senior, there are 
important phone calls with uni-
versities and coaches that she 
needs to take. There is the op-
tion of using email, but Pfundt 
said communicating through 
email is impersonal. 

“They’re trying to build a re-
lationship with you,” said 
Pfundt.  

Superintendent Erica Kludt-
Painter said there is a time and 
place for everything, and there 
are boundaries that even adults 
have to respect in their profes-
sional careers. As the students 
get older, Kludt-Painter said 
they need to be able to under-
stand those boundaries as they 
prepare to start college or enter 
the workforce. 

Another aspect of the discus-
sion was on being able to help 
parents limit their students’ cell 
phone time and what they see 
on the internet. Technology Di-
rector Jon Kludt-Painter said 
parents used to not be too con-
cerned with technology, but 
they are now becoming aware of 
the negative side effects of too 
much screen time. He said there 
are tools available now that can 
assist parents with monitoring 
and limiting their students’ cell 
phone and internet usage. He 
encouraged parents to contact 
him if they needed any help or 
have any questions. 

School Board President Mara 
Lutomski said one of the best 
ways parents can make sure 
their students’ are limiting their 
screen time and monitoring 
what they see on the internet is 
to set an example and have dis-
cussions. 

“Build some sort of trust, so 
your student knows why you’re 
putting any of this into place, 
and you’ll have the most suc-
cess,” said Lutomski. 

She suggested the district’s 
cell phone policy go before the 
policy committee for review. Lu-
tomski also recommended get-
ting staff feedback as well.
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IN THE SUPERIOR COURT FOR THE STATE OF ALASKA 
FIRST JUDICIAL DISTRICT AT PETERSBURG 

 
In the Matter of the Estate of:  )  

      )   Case No: 1PE-19- 17 PR 
DANIEL ROY VICK       ) 

      )   
 

NOTICE TO CREDITORS AND  
OTHER INTERESTED PERSONS 

 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that Theresa Vick has been appointed 

the personal representative of the estate of Daniel Roy Vick. Creditors 
will have four months from the date of the first publication of this notice, 
which occurred on December 19, 2019 to present any claims against the 
estate to Theresa Vick through John Hoag P.O. Box 1796 Petersburg AK 
99833. Any claims not presented in a timely manner will be forever 
barred.  

Dated the 13th of December 2019 
John Hoag 

Attorney for the Estate
Published: December 19 and 26, 2019 and January 2, 2020

No�ce of PIA Elec�on
There shall be an election for the Petersburg Indian  
Association Tribal Council to be held January, 6th 2020. 
Voting will take place at the John Hanson Hall, from  
8am‐7pm on Election Day. 
The following seats will be up for elec�on: 
  Council Chair (President): 1 – One Year Term  
  Council Member: 3 – Two Year Term  
  Council Member: 1 – One Year Term 
  JOM Parent Commi�ee Member: 2 – Two Year Term 

Declara�ons of candidacy will officially close on December 
30, 2019 at 3:00pm. 

Any eligible Tribal Members wishing to run as a write‐in 
candidate must submit a le�er of intent by 3:00pm on  
January 2, 2020. 

A complete list of candidates will be posted January 3, 
2020 on piatribal.org, PIA’s Facebook page, and announced 
on KFSK radio. 

For declara�on of candidacy or le�er 
of intent forms, an absentee ballot, 
ques�ons or to enroll with PIA, please 
contact Tina Kerr at the PIA office at 772‐3636 or by email at 
piaelec�on@piatribal.org.
Published: December 5, 12, 19, and 26, 2019 & January 2, 2020 Gift Certificates can be purchased at  

Sing Lee Alley Books or call Nance Zaic 772-4180

A memorable gift to give 
that special someone...

GREAT STOCKING  
STUFFERS!

MASSAGE TREATMENTS AVAILABLE 

FULL TREATMENT..........................................$85.00 
1 HOUR TREATMENT .................................. $65.00 
45 MINUTE TREATMENT ..............................$55.00 
FOOT TREATMENT........................................$30.00 

School board discusses cell phone policy
 
By BRIAN VARELA 
Pilot writer

The last full moon of the year was on Dec. 11. Called a Cold Moon, 
the full moon in December arrives as winter begins to set in and tem-
peratures drop. 
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Last full moon of 2019


